
 

  

BEER 
at HEART 

Newsletter of the Heart of Staffordshire Branch of CAMRA  

Issue 3  
Winter 2009  

 

This fruit wine is as 

good as it was at the 

beer festival! 



 

 

Beer at Heart is published by the Heart of Staffordshire Branch of the Campaign 
for Real Ale (CAMRA). © CAMRA unless otherwise stated. 
 

The views expressed are those of the authors, and do not necessarily represent 
those of CAMRA, the Heart of Staffordshire Branch or the Editor 
  
Comments, articles, letters etc; 

Contact the Editor at editor@heartofstaffordshirecamra.org.uk  or  phone Julie on 
07779618438 
Beer at Heart Advertising:  Mike Harker  2 Herons Close  Stafford ST17 
4UF Mobile: 0771 747 3935  mikeharker@onetel.com   

IS your local in danger 

of closing? 
 

If so here is a handy check-

list of things to do: 

· Contact councillors 

· Contact your MP 

· Contact your plan-

ning authority 

· Start a petition 

· Establish an email 

action group 

· Send a press release 

· Hold a local meeting 

· Set up an action 
group- 

· Set up a group to co-

ordinate the campaign 

· Start a letter writing 

campaign 

· Collate facts to sup-

port the case 

· Publish a newspaper 

· Run a local survey 

· Contact local media 

· Enlist local celebrities 

· Find out if the pub is 

a listed building 

Taken from August 09 

Whatôs Brewing 

http://uk.mc871.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=mikeharker@onetel.com


 

  

Editorial 

Is your image of a CAMRA member a bearded middle aged man?  Did you know that over 

7% of the national membership of CAMRA is aged between 18 and 30 and that there is a 

dedicated section of CAMRA for 18ð30 year old members. 

The forward plan of Heart of Staffordshire Young Members Group is to really get the word 

out about real beer and cider and to change the old image of CAMRA.  There are plans for 

pub crawls, beer festival and brewery visits, and we are open to other suggestions (decent 

ones!) of fun things to do.  HOWEVER, we need more members to do these exciting 

things. 

A meeting is being planned for the new year and details will go on our Facebook 

Group:Heart of Staffordshire CAMRA Young Members. Everyone is always welcome, 

CAMRA members and NONðMEMBERS alike. We look forward to meeting you. 

If you want more information please join the Facebook group or email me (Luisa 

Wilkinson) at youngmembers@heartofstaffordshirecamra.org.uk. 

I look forward to seeing you soon, having lots of fun and promoting the cause of Real Ales 

and Ciders. 

Welcome to Issue 3 of Beer at Heart, we hope you enjoyed issue 2 .  Winter is now upon 

us, all those dark nights and cosy pub fires! Why not try the Crown at Hyde Lea, which has 

recently re-opened, its always goods to hear of pubs re-opening! 

We are in the planning stages of our next beer festival, and will, hopefully have all the 

information in the next issue. 

We have featured the óDo you remember?ô on old pubs in the area again this issue, 

following the response we had to The Fox at Marsdon including this from  Angie Ansell 

(by email) 

 

 Very interested to see The Fox at Marston featured in your Beer at Heart magazine. (Do 

you remember this pub?)  Well, I certainly remember The Fox with great affection -  I was 

the Licensee there from October 1976 until January 1979.  My name then was Angela 

Shepherd and my husband Brian and daughter Ann were there with me at that time.  While 

I was Licensee I won the CAMRA Pub of the Month award on 2 occasions for my 

Springfield Bitter. 

 Since then I have remarried,  and now live in beautiful North Wales.  A friend of mine 

from the Great Haywood, Stafford area sent me your 'Beer at Heart' Newsletter and I have 

found it very interesting reading.  Keep up the good work CAMRA!  

 

See óletters to the Editorô for other memories. Please feel free to write with comments (rude 

or otherwise) information or anything else you think other s would be interested in either 

by email to editor@heartofstaffordshirecamra.org.uk or by letter to The Editor, Beer at 

Heart c/o 2 Herons Close Stafford ST17 4UF.  For all the latest news and information visit 

our website www.heartofstaffordshirecamra.org.uk.  You can re-read a copy of this 

newsletter there too! 

Young CAMRA 



 

 

Pub of the Month December ó09 

SARACENS HEAD ï WESTON 

 

This very friendly family pub has been featured in the CAMRA Good Beer Guide on 

eighteen occasions since 1976. Situated in a delightful village, the pub caters for nar-

row boar users on the nearby Trent & Mersey Canal, the local community, and users 

of the A518 road to and from Uttoxeter. 

 

 Graeme & Barbara Swift have been licensees since August 2003, having been in-

volved with the Aerospace Industry and Office Management respectively. The pub 
regularly offers three hand-pumped ales, Green King IPA, Marstonôs Pedigree, to-

gether with a ófree of tieô guest. They try to support Local Breweries, notably Ly-

mestone and Kings Bromley. Graeme & Barbara have been awarded óThe Cask Force 

Award; by Marstonôs. 

 

 Barbara says ñWe pride ourselves on fresh home cooked food, which is probably the 

best food in Staffordò. I can speak personally ï their food is excellent, especially when 

accompanied by superbly kept ales! 

 

 The Saracens Head started life in 1818 as óThe Nags Headô and was renamed óthe 

Saracens Headô in 1860. Around 1900 it was owned by Eleyôs Stafford Brewery, then 

by Butlerôs of Wolverhampton, and later Bass. It is now part of Punch Taverns. 

 

 The Saracens has a bar/games area, and takes part in the Monday Domino League; a 

comfortably Lounge Area, and Restaurant facilities housed in a large Conservatory. 

 

 The pub is ódog friendlyô (in the games room), and hosts a Quiz Night every Sunday. 
 

 During the summer, May ï September, there is a Custom Car Meet on the first Thurs-

day of each Month. 

 

 Winner of the óPub of the Month Awardô in Septem-

ber 2005, we are delight to make the December pres-

entation to Graeme & Barbara. The presentation will 

take place at 9pm (dependant on our partaking of a 

festive meal). We strongly recommend a visit! 

 

 Mike Harker ï with additional information from 

óAACô. 



 

  

Pub of the Month January ó10 

JOXER BRADYôS ï STAFFORD 

We are pleased to recognise the efforts of Sam Swift, who is continuing to promote Joxer 

Bradyôs as a place to sample excellent Cask Ales. In recent times it has become well 

known as an Irish Pub, and currently offers up to 3 Real Ales, and a Traditional Cider. Two 

more ólinesô are planned and, hopefully, by the time of our presentation there could be 5 

Real Ales and Thatcherôs Cider available. 

Joxer Bradyôs became Morganôs Vaults in 1835, having been listed in Piggotôs Directories 

of 1822, 1829, and 1835 as Chas. Morganôs Wine Merchants. In 1850 it was sold to 

Eatonôs, becoming Eatonôs Vaults in 1876. Between 1881 and 1954 it was called óThe 

Vaultsô, then óThe Chains Vaultsô until around 1996 when it became Joxer Bradyôs. 

Owned by Mrs C M Jupp, the head of a óbig wigô religious family in Stone, it was the only 

pub in Stafford holding a six day licence. Upon her death The Chains was granted a 7 day 

licence. 

In 1935 it sold Atkinsonôs Beers, then Joules, and Bass/M&B. óThe Chainsô was a regular 

meeting place for CAMRA in the 1970ôs the name is believed to be a reference to prison-

ersô on trial in the nearby Shire Hall. 

Sam Swift has been in the trade for 12 years, having stared in London, later Northampton. 

He became licensee at Joxer Bradyôs in January 2006. 

There are lots of interesting events to seek out. On the first Monday each Month Sam hosts 

a Comedy Night from 9pm till close. Thursdays are óJam Nightsô when anything goes, 

these kick off at 9pm, hence our presentation time of 8.30. On Saturdays at 9pm an acous-

tic act performs. 

Two darts teams are based at the pub and play every Wednesday in the league. Poker is 

played on Tuesdays, and a Quiz on Sundays. 

Although currently a óone room pubô it still operates on a multi-room basis because clien-

tele congregate in several areas. 

In addition to the excellent real ales and cider, Sam considers he has ñProbably the best 

selection of whiskeys in Town. There are 22 malts, including Irish, Scottish and Ameri-

canò. Why not pop along and try a wee dram! 

Sam has a picture gallery on the walls of the pub. Local artists are invited to display their 

works free of charge. Due to regular sales there is often something new to look at. 

Opening hours are: Sunday ï Wednesday 1130-2300, and Thursday ï Saturday 1130-

Midnight. Snacks and sandwiched are available, so please ask 

. 

We strongly recommend a visit to this Market Square Pub. 

Why not join us for the presentation of our Pub of the Month 

Trophy on Thursday 7th January, at 8.30? 

NOTE: If you have any old photographs of the Pub, call in 

and have a chat with Sam. 

 

Mike Harker ï with additional information from AAC. 



 

 

  

Pub of the Month February ó10 

THE VINE ï OULTON ROAD, 
 

 Seen by many as a Cinderella Pub, The Vine has been rejuvenated under the 

experienced licensee Richard Baker and his wife Ged. Richard keeps excellent 

cask ales; the regular Charles Wells Bombardier is complimented by up to three 
guest ales. Woods Shropshire Lad rotates with Blythe Palmers Poison from the 

SIBA List. Other guests come from Nationals, such as Courage Directors and 
Adnams Broadside, two firm favourites. 

 
 The Pub was built in the early 1800ôs; the earliest licensee was Mrs James Salt in 

1812. In 1889 it was sold to The Stone Building Society and sold on to Joules. 

Over the years it has been extended into the large pub found today; the Lounge 

and bar are served from separate counters. 

 

 Darts and Pool teams are supported, as is the Monday Jazz Club, and Thursdays 

General Knowledge Quiz which is open to all. 

 

 Richard and Ged have been in residence for two years and were hoping to sign a 
five year lease. In June 2009 a three year lease was tabled by Enterprise Inns but 

they are still on a ótenants at willô agreement. There is speculation regarding the 
situation, and concern about the long term future of this and many other óPubcoô 

owned Pubs. 

 

 Please support Richard and Ged at The Vine, and do not overlook the quality real 

ales on offer. Opening hours are 4.30pm ï 11pm Monday-Thursday, Noon ï 

Midnight on Friday, Saturday, and Sunday. Contact via thevine@live.co.uk and 

(01785) 815405. 

 

 The Pub of the Month Presentation will 

be made on Thursday 4th February 2010 

at 9pm (just before the Quiz). Why not 

come along and take part! 

 

 Neil Farden 

mailto:thevine@live.co.uk


 

  

Letters to the Editor 

In our previous issue we featured a óDo you rememberô (thereôs one this issue too) on the 

Fox at Marston:  These were the responses: 

From Zdenek Kubert (by email) 

noticed your request for memories of this sadly lost establishment and I hope these memories 

will be of use to you.  

I first visited the Fox as a teenager in either 1966 or 1967, prior to the full impact of the 

breathalyser, in a group of 3 or 4 other 6th formers from a Grammar School in Wednesfield. 

Saturday nights were out time to visit and the place was generally heaving. Their Butlers 

Bitter was of an excellent standard (this being one of those local brews that the M and B 

group bought up and destroyed {turned it into Springfield ïEd}) My first real memory was of 

time being called at the appropriate time, the towels going on but the supply of the amber 

nectar being continued. I remember the "when do you close?" question being asked of the 

Gaffer's son to be met with the response "when the gaffer takes his glasses off!"  

There then was a hiatus of 20 years  during which College, marriage and family intervened 

but in the middle 80's the search for "good beer" lead to this mystic pub in the middle of no-

where which was purported to have upto 7 real ales on. When, at last, on of my drinking pals 

took us there it was to rediscover the Fox in it's heyday (in my opinion)  This is post cider 

barn but when they did produce excellent meals. It must have been one of the few pubs in the 

area that regularly had supplies of Sheperd Neame Spitfire and Charles Wells Bombardier, 

beers discovered in different parts of the country and searched for at length locally.  

They regularly had beers that we were introduced to from breweries both local and other. I 

remember the Vixen Velvet, a dark ale that took no prisoners and beers from Woods that had 

that particular appley flavour. I suppose that it was the Fox that cemented our requirement 

for real ales.   

Some of the characters that we met were the buxom bar maid (no names) and , I believe it 

was Jim, who used to mull his beer with a hot poker and the last landlord who organised a 

bonfire night do on the Friday and had to call the fire brigade out to it the following Thurs-

day!  

In it's latter days, it was obvious that there was "another agenda" going on because the 

quantity and quality of their ales reduced until there was only ever Morrels Bitter. From 

Friday nights bulging to the doors to our last visit  when we were all who were there.  

A sad loss to the real ale drinkers of  Staffordshire but I suppose that if there was a desire 

from someone, then it would still be there.  

And from Mrs Jan Blount 

Memories of The Fox 

I remember the Fox in the late 1950's. It was run by Mr & Mrs Bell, a lovely friendly couple. 

It was a typical country pub of that time and catered for the local farming community.  Crib-

bage and darts were the main  pastimes and you were always welcome to join a 'crib' table. 

It was  much frequented by Polish refugees from the local Polish  camp at High Onn. These 

were a jolly lot and darts became very popular amongst them. 

There was always a fire when the weather was cold and the firelight was reflected in the 

many brasses that surrounded the fireplace.  Many of the local  characters were farm work-

ers. No one had much money, but to hear all the details of their days work on the farms and 

the local gossip laced with humour was wonderful. 



 

 


